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TOPICS 
Volume: 4  Issue: 7  July 2021 

Your local newsletter covering the Broomehill and Tambellup communities. 

Supported by the Shire of Broomehill—Tambellup, Tambellup CRC and members of the community. 

Circulation of over 450 printed copies in the  Broomehill-Tambellup Shire,  State-Wide subscribers and electronic downloads.                                     

Proudly brought to you by the Tambellup Community Resource Centre, Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup and Generous Community Donors. 

Disclaimer: Material submitted by third parties to the publication is the sole responsibility of those third parties. We accept no    
responsibility for the content of third-party material, including, without limitation, any error, omission, or inaccuracy therein. 

Tambellup CRC accepts no liability in respect of any material submitted by users and published by us and is not responsible for its 
content or accuracy. 

We reserve the right to make additions or deletions to materials submitted to the site, or to refuse publication by deleting the material 
that is defamatory or pursuant to legal matters. 

 

 

 

Thursday 22 July  

5pm - 6:30pm 

At the Tambellup Pavilion 

Updates on: 

Tax 

Casual Labour 

Manslaughter Laws 

Skilled Migrants 

Bar Open 

Light 

Snack    

Provided 

Please RSVP to the Tambellup CRC by the 19th of July 

9825 1177 | tambellup@crc.net.au | message us on social 

media 

Full Poster page 17 

       6pm | Saturday 24th July | @ the Tambellup Pavilion 
Full poster page 19 

Saturday 7th August 

Doors open 5.30pm - First Game 6.30pm 

Tambellup Golf Club - Rourke Street 

Full poster page  20 
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Community News 

Come along to a sing-a-long before Soup and 
Sweets, Thursday 15 July from 11am. 

All Welcome!!! 

Any song choices and ideas please contact 
Jennifer Miller 0428 251 277 

Broomehill Primary School Council will hold its Annual Open Public 

Meeting on the 17th August 2021 at 4:30pm in the School Library.  

All welcome. For further information please contact              

Broomehill.ps@education.wa.edu.au or call 9824 0500.  

Andrew and Amelia Reynalds are very excited to 

welcome 

Iris Grace Reynalds into their world . 

Grace arrived on the 10th June and is now happily 

settled at home . 

Are you tech savvy? Do you have time on your hands?  

Are you community minded and love to be involved in the    
community? 

We would love for you to join the Pavilion Association, 
we are looking for someone to take over the role of 
secretary from Jane Cunningham. 

Jane was one of the original steering committee and has done 
a brilliant jobs as secretary, but her time has come to an end.  

If you would like more information please contact Stuart 
Witham (Chair Person) or Amy Schlueter (Treasury) 

Hello PLANTATION farmers, 
Do you have trees planted &           
contracted to FPC / bp? 
A public meeting will be held to      
discuss your OPTIONS!! 

 
Contact Bev Kowald 0447 072 690 
Farmers now have options as to what they 
would like for the future of their contract 

and the outcome of the resource. 

Tambellup Lions Club 

Battery Drive 

Contact  

Gus Roosendaal - 0427 950 829 

Thank you to those who have given us a Topics donation, it is greatly appreciated 

K Sprigg L & V Brown J Bradshaw N & E White R Schlueter 

Did you know that birth/death and marriage announcement in the Topics are free?? 
If you have an Announcement or a congratulations please don't hesitate to send it through to the Tambellup CRC. 

Broomehill Central Fire   
Brigade  

If you care to join the CFB  

Male or Female  

you would be most welcome  

For more information contact 
-  Lynn 0427 241 123 

mailto:Broomehill.ps@education.wa.edu.au
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Broomehill  
Central Fire  

Brigade  
Electric Gas Spit Cooker 

Supply your own gas bottle 
Cost is $50.00 

Contact Andrew on 0429 464 672 

INTERAGENCY MEETING 

The next Interagency meeting at the Tambellup CRC will be held on  

the 19th of July from 1.30pm 

Reunion 6 & 7 November 2021 

Attention all Tambellup School Children (those who finished year/grade 7 between 1970-2000) 

Looking for items to display 

 T.D.S/T.P.S Uniform Pieces (Sports tunic, shorts, woolly jumper, hats, shirts and especially home-made 

girls blue cotton bloomers—circa 1970—do you remember girls? The ones that stuck out) 

 School Cases, sports flags, reports, any memorabilia of your years at T.D.S. and T.P.S. 

 Photos can be scanned and emailed to trainee@tambellupcrc.net.au—Remember to include the year 

Get digging in your boxes and cupboards. All items to be displayed at the reunion 

Contact Jennifer Miller - jjmiller707@gmail.com or 0428 251 277 

Prize for the best spooky dress! 

Door prize, games, more prizes, bar available (no byo), lots of fun! 

Tables of 8 – please ring the school to enter 9825 1144 

$10 p.p. Doors Open 6.30 for 7.00pm start 

Dress Code: 
Black Friday 

SAVE THE DATE 

TAMBELLUP P&C QUIZ NIGHT 

13 AUGUST 2021 

Treat yourself to  a  

Christmas in July 
 

Buy a lions fruitcake   
$17 

Pour on some warm   
custard 

(Brandy optional) 

 
Cakes available at PO & G&T Motors 
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SHIRE OF BROOMEHILL-TAMBELLUP 

46 – 48 Norrish St, Tambellup  WA  6320 
Phone: 9825 3555    Fax:  9825 1152 Email:   mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au 

The next Ordinary meeting of Council will be held on Thursday 22 July 2021 commencing at 4.30pm, at the 
Tambellup Council Chambers.  Members of the public are welcome to attend all Council meetings,         
however social distancing requirements limit the number of people able to be present. If you plan to 
attend a Council meeting, we encourage you to contact the Shire on 9825 3555 to register before the 
meeting.   

Questions for Public Question Time are welcome, and can be emailed to mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au by 12.00 
noon on the day of the meeting. 

 

FROM THE COUNCIL MEETING 

It was with regret that the Shire President accepted the Chief Executive Officer’s notice of resignation prior 
to the June Council meeting.  Keith has accepted a position at the Shire of Broome and will be finishing at the 
Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup at the end of August. Council will now commence a recruitment process to fill 
the CEO vacancy, with assistance provided by recruitment agency Lo-Go Appointments.   

 

Council considered and approved a request for a financial contribution of $500 towards the purchase of    
netball uniforms to enable four teams from Tambellup to attend the NAIDOC Netball carnival in Perth during 
July.  We wish the participants every success at the carnival, and look forward to photos of Tambellup       
representation at its best! 

 

Council resolved to enter into a Service Agreement with Great Southern Centre for Outdoor Recreation     
Excellence (GSCORE) for a further two year period, to continue the implementation of the Great Southern 
Regional Trails Master Plan.  In Broomehill and Tambellup, the trails included in the plan are Boot Rock      
Reserve, the walk section of the Holland Track, and the Tambellup Heritage Trail.  Council also supported a 
request for a contribution of $1000 towards the branding strategy development for all trails nominated in 
the Master Plan. 

 
WORKS REPORT 

Work has continued on construction jobs funded through the Local Roads and Community Infrastructure 
Program Round 1 during June, including culvert widening and gravel sheeting on Etna Road, gravel sheeting 
of 2 km of Birt Road and kerbing replacement in the townsites (this work was interrupted by rain and        
contractors will return in coming weeks). Upcoming works include gravel sheeting on various sections of 
Nymbup Road, Paul Valley Road and Beejenup Road.  A contract grader and roller has been engaged to assist 
with the construction program associated with the Local Roads gravel sheeting projects. The intersection of 
Greenhills South Rd and Etna Rd has been improved, with gravel resheeting and culvert widening.  300m3 of 
sand has been brought in to the Broomehill Recreational Complex, for the sand pad for the new Cricket     
Pavilion. 

 
We were fortunate that the storm which hit the region late in June causing significant flooding and damage 
to roads in Albany and Denmark was not as severe in our area.  Gravel roads were closed to heavy vehicles 
for a period following the rain as a precautionary measure to minimise the risk of damage to the road        

mailto:mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au
mailto:mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au
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network, and the maintenance team spent some time clearing fallen trees and branches, however no         
significant damage was reported. 

 
New town centre and directional signage has been installed, and pot hole patching and replacement of 
guideposts across the Shire has continued.  Maintenance grading has been completed on the following roads 
in June: Pallinup Rd, Heron Rd, Norrish Rd, Etna Rd, Gillespie Rd, Martinup Rd, Tieline North Rd, Marshall Rd, 
Curnow Rd, Graham Rd, Fletcher Rd, Winspear Rd, Witham Rd.  

 
June rains have been beneficial for Shire dams, with the Broomehill Town dam and CBH dams full,      
Broomehill Complex dam at 70% and the Jam Creek Rd dams at 75% capacity.  All pumping systems are 
working well, and advice is being sought on the efficiency of the solar systems in place at the dams. 

 

LOCAL EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE 

At the June meeting of the LEMC, the committee discussed the Shire’s proposal to establish a Contiguous 
Local Authorities Group for the purpose of mosquito control in the Shires of Broomehill-Tambellup, 
Gnowangerup and Katanning.  This proposal, if successful, may see information and funding being made 
available about options for the treatment of mosquitoes.  The proposal requires evidence of need, and     
specifically of instances of Ross River Virus being contracted in our area, and at this point the Department of 
Health has indicated it is not aware that there is a significant issue. 

 
We would be interested in hearing from anyone in the Shire who lives locally and has contracted Ross River 
Virus, to support our case for the establishment of this group.  All information provided will be treated     
confidentially.  For more information please contact the CEO on 9825 3555. 

 
HAVE YOU NOTICED A FAULTY STREET LIGHT IN YOUR STREET? 

Did you know residents are able to report faulty street lighting though an online link provided by Western 
Power: 

https://my.westernpower.com.au/streetlight-issues/ 

 
Western power has improved the online reporting process, with the following features: 

• A new and improved streetlight map that's much easier to use  

• Real time information on which streetlights have already been reported (the map will indicate this when 
you select a streetlight) 

Option to receive updates on our progress via email/SMS (simply select your contact preference when 
submitting your report) 

 
If you see a fault, report it straight away. Please refrain from keeping a list of faults and reporting them at a 
later date, as one of the faults may have already been resolved and this may cause unnecessary callouts. If 
the streetlight is damaged or fallen, or if you think it might be dangerous, please call 13 13 51 straight away. 

 
WASTE TRANSFER STATION – PRE PAID TIP CARDS 

Residents are reminded that the blue 2020-2021 Waste Transfer Station passes expire on 31 July 2021, and 
will not be accepted after that date.  New passes valid for 2021-2022 will be distributed with rates notices 
for those residents who do not receive the kerbside rubbish and recycling collections, and prepaid passes 

https://my.westernpower.com.au/streetlight-issues/
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will be available to purchase at the Shire Administration offices after 1 July 2021.  For more information 
please contact the Shire. 

 
The purpose of a Waste Transfer Station is to minimise the amount of waste going to landfill, and maximise 
opportunitites for recycling.  By sorting your load before you go to the Tip, and making sure your recyclables 
are clean and uncontaminated, you will be doing your bit to help our environment. 

 
 

INDEPENDENT LIVING SENIORS ACCOMMODATION – VACANCIES 

We currently have two vacancies at Lavieville Lodge in Tambellup.  Units 1 and 2 are single 
bedroom units which have recently been refurbished and are ready for their new occu-
pants.  For more information please contact Kay O’Neill at the Shire on 9825 3555. 

 
CUSTOMER FEEDBACK  

The Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup welcomes feedback from its residents and customers. If you would like to 
provide feedback on Shire related matters, there are a number of ways you can do this: 

Attend in person at either of our administration offices – please note restricted opening hours;  

Write to us at 46 – 48 Norrish St, Tambellup 6320; 

Phone us on 08 9825 3555  

Fax us on 08 9825 1152; or  

Email us at mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au  

 

Unfortunately we are unable to act on anonymous complaints. For all methods, please include your name 
and contact details so we are able to respond to you. 

 
COUNCIL AGENDAS AND MINUTES 

Agendas and Minutes from every Council and Council Committee meeting are available at the Shire            
Administration Offices and Tambellup Community Resource Centre, for perusal. These documents are     
available in alternative formats, on request, for people with disability. 

 

Council Agendas and Minutes can be accessed online by browsing to www.shirebt.wa.gov.au and clicking on 
the “Our Shire” tab. 

 

Keith Williams 

CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 

 

mailto:mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au
http://www.shirebt.wa.gov.au
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Thank you!! 
Firstly, I’d like to inform the Broomehill and Tambellup Communities (those that 
don’t already know) that my family and I will be moving on in the next month or 
so. Our time in Tambellup over the past two years has absolutely flown by and I 
can say that we’ve certainly enjoyed our stay!! We want to thank the entire   

community for the way in which we were firstly welcomed, and throughout our time here 
people have been very friendly, helpful and genuine. It will be sad to leave Tambellup and I’ll 
miss the role of OIC as it’s been a real pleasure to serve such a wonderful community 
(Tambellup, Broomehill and all other localities within the shire). So many individuals have 
made our stay easy and enjoyable, but there are too many to mention. It has been an           
absolute pleasure working with our key partners, the Shire, CRC, both schools, and all          
volunteer emergency response groups just to name a few. I’ve also very much enjoyed     
working with Senior Constable Rob Adamczyk, his partner Rona Evangelista and Kayleen 
Pickett who has, and does clean the police station respectively. If I may say so, the community 
should be proud of the way it conducts itself. I can confirm that it really is the ‘Town of 
Friendship’. As previously mentioned, crime has trended down and it would be great to see 
this continue. I’ll do my best to encourage a prospective OIC to take on the role prior to my 
departure. I take my hat off to the shire for building a beautiful home, which should go a long 
way to enticing a prospective applicant, and hopefully one with a big family!! My family and I 
are moving to Esperance to continue our journey through Regional WA. In Esperance I’ll take 
on the role of Shift Sergeant with a team of seven Constables, something that I’m very much 
looking forward to.  
Recently on social media and in direct contact with certain individuals and organisations, 
we’ve encouraged people to register their CCTV with Cam-Map WA. Cam-Map WA is a     
comprehensive database of voluntarily registered CCTV systems across Western Australia. 
This publicly accessed platform allows owners and operators of CCTV systems to self-register 
onto a secure database operated by the Western Australia Police Force. Accurate knowledge 
of the locations of CCTV systems will assist WA Police to investigate incidents in order to      
improve community safety. Cam-Map WA encourages the active participation of State       
Government agencies, local governments, and the community to register towards the         
creation of safer environments. Please register by following this web address - 

https://wastatecctvregister.police.wa.gov.au/ 
I once again want to sincerely thank the Broomehill and Tambellup Communities for having 
us, we’ll have fond memories of our time here. I wish you all happy, long and prosperous 
lives. 
Take care 
Josh Humble 
Sergeant 
Tambellup Police 

Update From The Tambellup Police 
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The Zone 
 

Kids 12 - 25 
 

Under 12 accompanied by older 
sibling or parent. 

 

Open through the School holidays 

Thursdays 
1pm - 5pm 

 

Term 3 
Wednesdays  

After school activities 

At the Tambellup CRC 
2.45pm - 3.45pm 

Afterschool Activities is funded under the Families & Communities Program by 
the Australian Government Department of Social Services. 
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Gillamii Centre 
 

140 Climie St, (P.O. Box 9) 
Cranbrook WA 6321 

 
Phone -   

9826 1234 
 

Email -  
admin@gillamii.org.au  

 
The office is open Wednesday – 

Friday 9am-4:30pm, and on     
Monday and Tuesday by            

appointment  
 

Website and social media -  
https://www.gillamii.org.au/ 

 
https://www.facebook.com/

Gillamii 
 

https://www.instagram.com/
gillamiicentre/ 

 
https://twitter.com/TheGillamii 

Upcoming Gillamii events 

https://www.gillamii.org.au/
https://www.facebook.com/Gillamii
https://www.facebook.com/Gillamii
https://www.instagram.com/gillamiicentre/
https://www.instagram.com/gillamiicentre/
https://twitter.com/TheGillamii
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TOPICS ADVERTISING 

RATES 

Advertising Rates  (all prices                
include GST) 

 

   Black & White Colour  

 Full Page (A4) $75  $150  

 1/2 Page  $40    

 1/4 Page  $20    

Business card size $12     

Local only: 
Business card size is $50/year 

 

Community Notices are free however         
donations are greatly appreciated. 

Topics is proudly produced by your     
local Community Resource Centre. 

**Free community news  
submissions may be reduced in size. 

**Free community news 
 submissions will be Black and White 

only. 
, 

  Submissions close on the 25th of each 

month. 
Please email 

tbtopics@gmail.com |   
topics@tambellupcrc.net.au 

or leave your submissions with the Tambellup 
CRC, Broomehill or Tambellup Shire Office. 

 
Disclaimer: Material submitted by third parties to the          

publication is the sole responsibility of those third parties. We 
accept no responsibility for the content of third-party material, 

including, without limitation, any error, omission, or            
inaccuracy therein. 

Tambellup CRC accepts no liability in respect of any material 
submitted by users and published by us and is not responsible 

for its content or accuracy. 

We reserve the right to make additions or deletions to materials 
submitted to the site, or to refuse publication by deleting the 

material that is defamatory or pursuant to legal matters. 

Advertise your local community groups meetings or get 
together in Topics 

Email tbtopics@gmail.com 
Or drop the details into the Tambellup CRC or Shire of 

Broomehill – Tambellup. 
Its free and easy! 

Submissions due by  25th of the month. 

Tambellup Lions Club 
2nd Wednesday of the Month 

7.30pm 

Tambellup Hotel 
 

Tambellup Uniting Church                 
2nd and 4th Sunday of the month at 9.30am 

A cuppa will be served after each service. 

All Welcome 

Tambellup CWA 
Meet every 2nd Thursday of the Month at the CWA  

Rooms. 

Tambellup Bowling Club Meeting 
3rd Monday of each month, 7.30pm 

Broomehill Playgroup 
Thursdays from 9 – 11am  

Corner of India and Journal St Broomehill 

Contact Abbey for further information 0428 713 622 

Tambellup Family Playgroup 
Fridays from 9am to 12om 

@ the Old kindy Building (Cnr Howard St. and East Tc) 

Contact Melissa 0402 668 083 

Tambellup Card Players Group 
Every Wednesday afternoon at the Tambellup CWA 

Hall 

1—4pm (or later), cost $3.00. Everybody welcome. 

Katanning and  Districts Garden Club  
Meets every 2nd Tuesday of each month - commencing 

at 1.30p.m. Meetings are held at members' homes. 

New Members Welcome. 

For information ring Shona Webster 0458 241 589 

Red Hatters 
Meetings on the first Tuesday of the month. 

Contact Helen Bignell 9824 1270 

Friendship—Fun—Fellowship 

To all clubs and                
organisations 

The Tambellup CRC would like to 
offer staff time for a service fee to 

assist with administration work and clerical         
services to help relieve the pressure on your club or 
organisation. For example, writing up minutes from 
original copy, annual auditing of finances, making 

flyers and pamphlets, organising an event etc.          
Contact us with your request today! 

08 9825 1177 or email tambellup@crc.net.au 
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Another very enjoyable Kings Park Fashions Pop-Up Shop was held in the St John Ambulance Rooms early in June.  Karen and  her 
team put together a great range of casual clothing and this year included beautiful Givoni Pyjamas and Sleepwear.  Thank you to 
all who assisted and attended on the day and especially to the St John Ambulance Sub-Centre for providing such a wonderful    

venue. 

 

Our July Activity will take place at our CWA Rooms when we have a general busy 
bee to clean up inside and out in the garden.  Please bring any appropriate tools 
you think might be handy and come along for as long as you can manage.  The 
kettle is always on and there is always plenty of chat as well. 

 

Our next activity day is: 

Thursday, 8th July, 2021 

from 10.00am in the Tambellup CWA  

 

All Welcome! 
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 “Tambellup Family Daycare     
Provides a caring, Respectful and 
Friendly service for my child to 
learn and grow. While I’m at work 
I’m always at ease that my son is 
in safe hands and having fun. 
Small numbers mean the centre 
has a homey feel and my son is 
taken care of on a personal,       
individual basis and his interests 
are catered for.” – Katrina Pike 

 

 “My Children have such a great 
time with Caitlin and feel very 
comfortable at the Tambellup 
Daycare. The facilities are         
intimate and cosy with lots of new 
toys!” – Fiona Letter  

 

 “Because of the service I’m able 
to get a break from my daughter 
every now and then, while know-
ing that she’s in great hands” – 
Shannyn Timms  

 

 “My son   
Michael has 
this  
incredible bond with Caitlin, with 
all the children that attend daycare 
and it will be sad for us to say 
goodbye. To me daycare isn’t just 
a little bit of freedom as a parent 
but has been a key point to 
Michael’s   progress in his delayed 
speech and sensory issues. The 
past few months have been    
amazing to see and I know we 
couldn’t have done it without 
Caitlin’s help” –  Melissa Ford 

 

*** Limited Vacancies now    
available from 5th July  

***OPEN Monday, Tuesday, 
Thursday, Friday                

8am-4:30pm 

*** Child Care Subsidy             
Approved  

0459445994 

Storm Proof your Home 
There are a handful of helpful and preventative steps from DFES that can help keep your family safe, minimise damage to your 

home and free up SES volunteers to attend to more serious incidents.  

For further information on storm preparedness visit https://www.dfes.wa.gov.au/safetyinformation/storm 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.dfes.wa.gov.au%2Fsafetyinformation%2Fstorm&data=04%7C01%7CCindy.PEARCE%40dfes.wa.gov.au%7Cc253ead91b0542b316d708d93a001f94%7Cf2c53664ba4842ff8608e4019969d536%7C0%7C0%7C637604594479481930%7C
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Tambellup Primary School 

The last two terms have been bursting with extra  
curricula activities for our students and building    
relationships with our wider community. 

Our most recent is a partnership with other local 
schools and the Gillamii Centre. The Yr 5/6 class 
travelled out to Balijup Sanctuary. Over 2021 and 
2022 Gillamii is collaborating with environmental 
and education industry specialists and local primary 
schools (Cranbrook, Frankland River and Tambellup) 
to provide a relevant and immersive environmental 
education program for our youth. This will be rolled 
out over three excursions, a collaborative art mural 
and an individual ‘Adopt a Spot’ program in each 
town. Excursion 1: Habitat Heroes – Our local       
biodiversity and the natural interactions within the 
ecosystem. Our students attended this on June the 1st.  
Excursion 2: Ecosystems from the Ground up –     
Elements that make up the ecosystem from the bugs 
down below to the trees up high and how do we      
interact and impact the ecosystem. Excursion 3:    
Flora, Fauna and Farming – Combining newfound 
knowledge on our regions natural environment with 
how we can support, enhance and protect the natural 

environment. 

Our kids have been working out with Boyd Rae, 
from Activ farmers every Thursday and will be      
totally pumped for our upcoming Winter Carnival, 
Cross Country and Sports Days this year. 

Our students really enjoyed the 4 Circus Workshops 
which Rebekka from the CRC organised for us. 

We competed at the Winter Carnival held at        
Cranbrook and our Netball team, coached by Melva 
and Dion Woods won the Championship Flag and 
WestCoast Fever Trophy Cup. 

Big thank you to Dean Hull and Nick Lockyer who 
designed and marked out the Cross Country course at 
the Golf Club, all the parents who cheered the kids 
on and the P & C for providing a Sausage sizzle. 

Year 5/6 cooking up a storm for staff to purchase 
lunch from their 
VEGGIE-licious    
Café on Friday’s and 
now expanding to 
making lunch for the 
students as well. 
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WORD SEARCH 

MATILDA 

TRUNCHBuLL 

VERUCA SALT 

CHARLIE 

MIKE TEAVEE 

GRANDPA 

GEORGE 

WILLY WONKA 
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(08) 9825 1104 

124tambellupstore@gmail.com 

Fresh Seasonal Fruit and Veggies 

Fresh Meat 

Groceries 

Lottery 

Gas Exchange - (small bottles) 

ATM available for cash withdrawal 
(during opening hours only) 

Food is available all day 

Bakery -  
Any special orders need to be ordered at least two days before 

Catering - 
If you need some catering done, please order at least a day before  

 

NOTE - If you need anything that is not in store please don’t hesitate to 
order it and pick up the next day from the store 

 
Any hardware needs please ring Parminder on 

0400 607 038 

Search 124 Tambellup 
Store and like us on 

Facebook 

COME IN TO THE 124 TAMBELLUP STORE FOR ALL YOUR DAILY NEEDS 

WE STOCK; 

OPEN 7 DAYS A WEEK 
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Grain, Fertiliser, 

Lime, Gypsum 
 

From 8 to 80 ton 
 

Barrie 0427 591 024 
 

Julie   0417 280 702 

Advertisements 



 Topics    July 2021 Page 29 

 

 

Situated on the Tambellup West 
Road on the old  showgrounds, the  
Tambellup Business Centre has 

available short and long term leases on workshop/storage 
space and office space. 
The facility includes a kitchen and boardroom plus toilets and 
showers.  
Inspection invited 
Contact Trevor 
9825 1220                                                              
Email waadc@bigpond.com 

 

For anything smaller than broadacre! 

Contact Laurie 

9825 1176 

0428 251 177 

Advertisements 

    Tambellup WA 

   0447 125 124 (S) 
   0427 942 911 (K) 
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DEREK BATCHELOR 
0428 241 306 

Advertisements 

Tom McInerney - 0429 876 016 

Des Simpson - 0428 285 086 

Principals: Zach Walsh - 0447 109 848 

Sales: 

Sales & Accounts: 

Kim Adams - 0447 830 948 

Cass Chambers - 0428 648 125 

Agronomist: 

Tori Bowman - 0438 912 868 

Tom McInerney - 0429 876 016 

Livestock: Ben Hankinson - 0439 106 450 

Wool: Warren Holt   -   0429 201 507 

Finance: Alysha Turner - 0437 501 520 
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9824 1513, henryjoneswinery@westnet.com.au  

Henry Jones Winery and Cafe 
Open 7 days—6.45am—6pm 

Breakfast and Lunch 

Open for Dinner with bookings: 6—10pm 
Annabel and Jim welcome you! 

Coffee—Cafe—Restaurant  
Wine Tasting and Sales 
Local Art—Newspapers 

Bed and Breakfast—3 rooms available 

Advertisements 

Gino Bassanese 

 

M: 0429 112 624 

UHF Channel 40 
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FROM: TOPICS, TAMBELLUP CRC                                                     
34 NORRISH ST, TAMBELLUP  WA  6320 

Sun Mon Tues Wed Thurs Fri Sat 

  1 2 3 Upcoming: 
7th Aug - Burgers and Bingo 
13th Aug - P & C Quiz Night 
13th and 20th Aug - Excel Course 
 

4 5 6 
Awesome Arts - 
BH in the Morning 
TA in the Arvo 

7 8 
CWA Meeting  
 
Zone Open 

9 
Kids Movie and 
Popcorn 

10 

11 
TA Uniting Church 

12 
Outdoor Adventure 

13 14 15 Recycling Day 
 
Soup and Sweets 
 
Zone Open 

16 
Kids Movie and 
Popcorn 

17 

18 19 
Interagency      
Meeting 

20 21 
Afterschool  
Activities @ the 
CRC 

22 
Zone Open 
 
Sundowner 

23 24 
THC Quiz Night 

25 
TA Uniting Church 

26 27 28 
Afterschool  
Activities @ the 
CRC 

29 Recycling Day 
 
Zone Open 

30 31 

July Calendar  2021 

Disclaimer: Material submitted by third parties to the publication is the sole responsibility of those third parties. We accept no responsibility for the     
content of third-party material, including, without limitation, any error, omission, or inaccuracy therein. 

Tambellup CRC accepts no liability in respect of any material submitted by users and published by us and is not responsible for its content or accuracy. 

We reserve the right to make additions or deletions to materials submitted to the site, or to refuse publication by deleting the material that is defamatory or 
pursuant to legal matters. 


